Concussion Study Summary

The Committee on Youth and Adolescence (COYA) recently surveyed NY AAP Chapter 2 members on their diagnosis and treatment of concussion patients.  As we know, diagnosis and management of concussion, a form of mild traumatic brain injury, is an active area of research with evolving guidelines and recommendations resulting in varying practices among providers.  The goal of the study was to determine how local pediatric providers approach the diagnosis and management of children and adolescents who have suffered a concussion, and to assess the need for continuing education on this topic.
Survey Monkey, an online survey tool, was used to query participants.  A total of three emails containing the link to the multiple-choice survey were sent to all members of the chapter between January 2015 and June 2015.  Of a total of 1616 New York Chapter 2 AAP members, 1436 had e-mail addresses registered with the chapter.  We received a total of 115 responses from the 1436 potential participants to whom the survey link was sent, resulting in an 8% response rate.  Respondents included primary care pediatricians (82.6%​) and subspecialists (17.4%).  We excluded subspecialists from our data analysis, and included primary care pediatricians only (n=95).  We found that 97.5% of primary care pediatricians had seen at least one child or adolescent with a concussion in the previous 12 months and 76.6% reported referring some or all of their concussion patients to subspecialists for ongoing management.  The most common reason for referral was “I am not always comfortable with management” and the most common subspecialist that patients were referred to was a neurologist.  Most participants reported that they did not use any guidelines in management of their concussion patients (58.3%) and only 57.4% were familiar with the New York State Education Department concussion guidelines.  Most pediatric providers said they were comfortable educating families about the diagnosis of concussion (81.7%), as well as recommending the appropriate time to resume school (70.4%) and prescribing and monitoring a return to play protocol for sports (62%).  Most (84.3%) also responded, however, that they would be interested in a webinar for Continuing Medical Education (CME) credit focused on concussion diagnosis and management.

We concluded that nearly all primary care pediatricians care for patients who have suffered a concussion, however many identify barriers to diagnosis and treatment resulting in a majority of patients being referred to subspecialists for further management.  Many providers were also unfamiliar with, or did not use, published concussion guidelines and report varying practices in treatment of concussion patients due to evolving recommendations.  We demonstrated that there is a need for further education for pediatric providers who see patients with concussion, and we plan to develop educational materials and a webinar to address this need.
